## August 4, 2025

Meeting number 931 of the Farmington Senior Citizens was called to order at 12:03 PM on Monday, August 4, 2025, by President Gary Weidenborner. Twelve members were present.

Members enjoyed the bring-your-own-sandwich lunch. Patt, Page, Karen Stratton, and Kathy Wagner brought desserts.

President Gary Weidenborner resumed the regular meeting at 12:35 PM.

Secretary's Report: The minutes from the July 7, 2025 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer's Report: As of August 4, 2025, there is \$454.19 in the Treasury.

Birthdays: Members sang Happy Birthday to Marilyn Eck.

Anniversaries: None

Sunshine Report: Sue Howland sent a get well card to David Sargent.

Entertainment: Vice President Ruth Weidenborner

- At the October 20<sup>th</sup> meeting, a speaker will discuss Ghost Stories, hopefully some from the Farmington area.
- At one of the fall meetings there will be a presentation on Tiffany Glass.
- Ruth shared information about discounts for Bus America Group Tours this fall.
- Ruth shared information about the March 17<sup>th</sup> 2026 open house at the Avon Inn sponsored by Bus America Tours.

## Old Business:

Sign-up for the picnic continued.

New Business: None

Town of Farmington update by President Gary Weidenborner

• Issues with the availability of power are impacting further development in the area.

50/50 Raffle: Andrea Sidare won \$7.00 in the 50/50 Raffle.

There was no dominos after the meeting.

President Gary Weidenborner closed the regular meeting at 12:52 PM.

After the meeting, members played bingo for cash.

Respectfully Submitted, Kathy Wagner, Secretary